La Grande Rifle And Pistol Club Meeting Minutes

March 2, 2016.

Discipline Reports

Air Rifle: Discipline Director Lee Sancoy, Last match had 7 shooters in attendance, match held at lower range. All future matches will be held at the lower range.

Muzzle loaders: Discipline Director Lee Sancoy, Last match was a Valentines Day Match. All targets were heart shaped, first prize was a bear with a heart that smelled like chocolate. Wonder what happened to the chocolate? Next match will be a Easter match, see calendar for date. Rabbit on the menu?

Cowboy Action: Discipline Director Ron Mudie, First match of the year will be held March 19 at the 100 yard range.

Archery: Discipline Director Garth Shaw, Matches are held on Tuesday nights 7:00-9:00 p.m. at Alpine Archery. Last match had 10 archers in attendance. As soon as weather permits archery will resume at the range.

IDPA: Discipline Director Rocky Mink, First match of the year March 12 at the pistol bays.

.22 Steel Shoot: Discipline Director Martha J. Bailey, First match of the year will be held March 5 at the pistol bays.

Practical Pistol: Discipline Directors Robert Barnes and Scott Lease, 14 Shooters, 4 new shooters last month. Everyone one got wet but fun was had by all. Next match Sunday, March 13.

Sporting High Power: Discipline Director Dick Hohstadt, First match of the year Sunday, April 17.

.22 Silhouette: Discipline Director Dave Bingner, 18 Shooters in attendance last month. Next shoot Sunday, March 6.

Club now has 315 members

Old Business

Dick Hohstadt took pH samples of the soil at the ranges last October. Samples were tested February 2016, the pH of the samples returned within the desired levels. Lime will be applied to the firing line at the 300 yard range and the trail walk.

New Business

Darrel Plank received a letter from the Department of Energy regarding stream enhancement that will be initiated around Bird Track Springs.

Members are encouraged to submit ideas for future grant projects.

" Get your facts first, then you can distort them as you please."

Mark Twain

Respectfully submitted, Martha J. Bailey